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MOTTINGHAM RESIDENTS' ASSOCIATION

HELD AT ST ANDREW'S CHURCH HALL

THURSDAY 28TH APRIL 2022
The Interim Chairman, Gail Hodges, opened the meeting at 7.00pm with a welcome to all. 

Gail took the opportunity to note that this year was actually the 90th anniversary of the MRA, having been founded in 1932, the oldest residents’ association in the country. Throughout this time, only three AGMs had been missed.
1. APOLOGIES:  were received from Astrid Chklar, Bob Lawrie, Richard Mainwaring-Burton, Bobby Manau and Graham Soars.
2. APPROVAL OF THE  MINUTES OF THE SPECIAL GENERAL MEETING HELD ON 21st OCTOBER 2021
There being no comments, the proposal that the minutes be approved was:
Proposed by Carol Borhani and seconded by Elizabeth Taylor.

Following a vote by show of hands, it was unanimously resolved that:
The Minutes of the Special General Meeting held on 21st October 2021 be and are hereby approved as a true record.

3. THE INTERIM CHAIRMAN'S REPORT 
The interim chairman reported on the following items:
Lidl

After seven years of a rollercoaster of planning applications, with repeated refusals by Bromley, the National Planning Inspectorate had now given the go-ahead to Lidl. The full and final report and the history of the campaign can be found on the MRA website. The MRA will be closely monitoring the building programme.
Whilst the majority of respondents to an all-door survey wished to oppose the planning proposal, and would be disappointed by the result, a significant number of local residents would welcome the addition of the Lidl budget brand to the area, particularly in view of the current increase in food prices.
Serious concerns remain about the impact on local traffic of the 40 ton delivery lorries, and customers’ cars. During deliveries, some of the 33 planned parking spaces will be inaccessible, and lorries will be manoeuvring in pedestrian areas, so there is concern that there will be hazards and overspill parking onto nearby residential roads.

The survey regarding the traffic implications had been completed during lockdown. The National Inspectorate report acknowledges the increase in traffic, with some increased queuing, but does not judge that this represents a safety hazard.

Alongside planning approval, Lidl has to comply with a Section106 notice which places various obligations upon the developer in return for planning approval. The plan is that the pavement outside the library will be narrowed, thereby widening the road, as well as providing a new traffic island and lamppost. David Cartwright, one of our Bromley Councillors, is looking into what else might be included. The MRA would be closely monitoring Lidl’s compliance with the planning conditions.
Jubilee celebrations.

Mr Bob Blanks, who heads the Festive Lights Committee, had organised Jubilee decorations in the village, on the lamp posts, with a variety of buntings and flags. 

Unfortunately, the planned celebrations mentioned on the recent MRA newsletter given to all local residents, would not go ahead. The complications of funding, and in particular, health and safety issues, meant that there was simply not enough time to organise the event as the MRA had hoped. 

However, many Jubilee events were planned. Full details of Bromley free events are on the MRA website, some of which include:

· A two day outdoor concert and summer film screenings in Queens Garden in Bromley. The Saturday performance to be followed by a live screening of Party at the Palace. Residents were encouraged to get their free tickets from the Eventbrite website for a variety of concerts, and a series of al fresco films.

· Beacon lighting in Crystal Palace Park.

· Over 70 themed events planned across Bromley libraries.

· The EveryoneaRoyal art challenge had been launched, inviting all children in Bromley to design a portrait of themselves on a special template. 

· Over 1509 new street trees were to be planted in support of the Queen’s Green Canopy. 

· Events in Greenwich included a Royal Greenwich Together festival at Charlton Park, and a Platinum Picnic in the Park. The Old Royal Naval College was to hold a lunch table for 800 people on June 3rd.  

· Chislehurst Rotary Club would be holding a Jubilee Summer Fair on Saturday 11th June. At the Beaverwood, on June 5th, there would be Queen Tribute band, Platinum Queen. The Chislehurst Society would be running a free entry to a Jubilee exhibition on Sunday 5th, at The Old Chapel in Queens Passage, showing 70 years of local history. 
· In Eltham, on the Sunday, a free event would be taking place in Well Hall Pleasaunce Gardens, with live bands, dancing, donkey rides and a mini zoo. On the Friday, St Mary’s Community Centre in the High St had planned events on the Friday evening and Saturday daytime. 

· Within Mottingham, the Mottingham Ladies would be holding a Jubilee lunch on Thursday 2nd June. The Methodist Church, which was going to be open on the Saturday and Sunday of the Jubilee weekend, would be decorated by The Mottingham Floral Arrangement Society
Defibrillator

The MRA was very grateful for a £1000 donation by Greenwich Council, and a further £1000 raised by the 6th-formers at Eltham College, As a result, there was now sufficient funding for our first defibrillator. The MRA hoped to be able to fund a second defibrillator at the changing rooms on Mottingham Fields where football is played every weekend. 

This first defibrillator, also known as an AED, was going to be ordered as soon as the money is in the MRA account. It will be in a heated unlocked cabinet, sited on the outside library wall. A cable will be run from inside the library to maintain the cabinet at the correct temperature to prevent the pads etc deteriorating. Within the area covered by the London Ambulance Service, (LAS) cabinets have to be unlocked, and registered with the LAS. So if a person rings 999 / LAS, they will be told where the nearest AED is sited.

This defibrillator is designated ‘semi-automatic’, and is appropriate for both adults and children. This means that clear instructions will be given but a button will need to be pressed. This has the advantage that, if there are lots of people and noise, the person giving the shock has total control over when the button is pressed, avoiding injuring anyone else who may be in contact with the patient. The defibrillator comes with resuscitation training in digital format. A link for this will be put on the MRA website. It was hoped that the MRA would be able to organise group training in one of the church halls or the library.
The MRA is setting up a dedicated pot for defibrillator purchase and maintenance. Any residents interested in contributing to the defibrillator fund were asked to contact our Treasurer, Mr Laurie Bell.
Dorset Road School
The school had now been formally merged with Castlecombe and renamed Elmstead Wood School. The MRA is monitoring the future of the Dorset Road site. It is likely that proceeds from the sale of the site will be properly invested at Castlecombe, and the MRA expects to have a significant input to any planned development of the site.

Change of ward boundary
The local ward boundaries had recently changed and Mottingham is now in the newly-named Mottingham, Coldharbour and New Eltham ward. The Tarn, Woodmere, Tarnwood Park and the lower stretch of Middle Park Avenue are now included in this ward, along with Crossmead.

Separately, constituency boundary changes are being planned. 

Planning
Planning applications for Bromley and Greenwich boroughs can be found on the MRA website. 

One of the most controversial planning applications on the Greenwich side is currently that of Bridge House, on the corner of Crossmead and Court Road. Objections had been submitted. 

On the Bromley side, an application has been made for The Croft on Mottingham Lane, with demolition of existing dwelling with construction of a 3 storey, detached 5 bedroom dwelling including basement and integral garage. A decision was awaited. 

Capel Manor College has applied for redevelopment of the site, with demolition of 7 existing buildings on the site, and erection of 2 new college buildings. A decision was awaited.

Mottingham Village
The temporary planters are to be placed by permanent ones. The planters are part of a local capital initiative by Bromley council, in negotiation with the MRA. Greenwich Council is offering similar installations at the end of Court Road. 
Thanks were extended to a local resident who had been watering and tidying these plants. 

A new beauty salon is due to soon open in the old banking hub premises. The new owner advises that she will ensure that the frontage is attractive. 
Bromley Council is looking at a new parking scheme outside the shops in Mottingham Road. The pavements will be narrowed, some trees will be planted, and the configuration of parking spaces will be altered. There will be a charge for parking. The MRA had not yet seen the plan.

Jubilee Woods / Falls
Mr David Cartwright, Bromley Councillor, had been working with Brian Gaskell at Friends of Mottingham Woods and The Big Local charity on a plan to regenerate and develop the woodland between Foxes Field and Dunkery Rodd. It is very early days, but David is now optimistic that Bromley Council will match-fund the proposal, and Capel Manor College is keen to be involved.  

Traffic impact survey
The findings of the recent traffic impact survey, organised by our Greenwich Councillors, are summarised in the MRA newsletter.  
It seems that residents in most roads are unhappy about the worsening of traffic in various ways in their roads, perhaps particularly in West Hallowes, and possibly Court Road, although there are many concerns from residents in other roads. 

West Hallowes, a narrow road with parking on both sides, is used as a rat-run to access the A20, apparently exacerbated by it being a suggested ‘sat nav route. It was noted that Greenwich Council had asked Google to change the sat nav route, but that request had been refused.
The residents of West Hallowes would be holding a separate meeting about traffic issues in June. 

The Councillors final Evidence Report had been submitted formally to the Royal Borough of Greenwich and Transport for London for consideration. 

There followed questions from the floor.
‘Will the Memorial be affected by the Lidl development?’ 

It is understood that no traffic will be turning round the Memorial

‘Will Lidl vans/lorries use West Hallowes?’

The view is that the traffic issues surrounding West Hallowes should have been resolved before the completion of the Lidl build.

It was noted that a new petition is being considered by the Greenwich Highways Committee,

Mr Laurie Bell reassured residents at the meeting that local councillors and our MP had rigorously and consistently opposed the proposals. It would seem that the plans just about fitted regulations at the time.
4. MEMBERSHIP SECRETARY’S REPORT
In the absence of the Membership Secretary, the Secretary reported that subscription collections had been going well. Alternative forms of payment are being explored. There will be another subscription collection in the autumn.

There is a desperate need for more road representatives and residents willing to volunteer were urged to contact the Membership Secretary.
5. TREASURER’S REPORT

Mr Laurie Bell reported that the audited accounts were not yet ready for this meeting. However he noted that at the end of 31.03.22 2021/22 income totalled £1,432. 

Post year end, a further £831 in 2021/22 subscriptions had been banked at this stage. So far, total 2021/22 income is £2,263 and expenditure £2,199, leaving a small surplus of £65. Expenses had included the restoration of the village signs by a foundry in Derbyshire, (£834), membership cards, (£250), website hosting, (£76) and a donation of £500 to the Festive Lights Committee. In 2022-23, subscription collections will be back on track. The final audited accounts will be posted on the MRA website.
ELECTION OF OFFICERS AND EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE
The current members of the Committee had agreed to continue to serve.. 
The current Committee comprises:
Laurie Bell, Sally Bettesworth, Robert Blanks, Carol Borhani, Astrid Chklar, Jane Cornish, Gail Hodges, Bob Lawrie, Richard Mainwaring-Burton, James Martin, Lesley Robins and Graham Soars.
There being no other nominations,

The proposal that:

Laurie Bell, Sally Bettesworth, Robert Blanks, Carol Borhani, Astrid Chklar, 

Jane Cornish, Gail Hodges, Bob Lawrie, Richard Mainwaring-Burton, James Martin, Lesley Robins and Graham Soars be and are hereby elected to continue to serve on the Executive Committee until the conclusion of the next AGM,
Was proposed by John Miller and seconded by Ian Welch.
Following a vote by show of hands, the proposal was carried unanimously.

CHAIRMAN
The Secretary was pleased to report that Gail Hodges had most generously offered to serve as Chairman.
There being no other nominations, 
The proposal that Gail Hodges be elected as MRA Chairman until the conclusion of the next AGM was proposed by Lawrie Bell and seconded by Bob Blanks.

Following a vote by show of hands, Gail Hodges was duly elected as Chairman until the conclusion of the next AGM
DEPUTY CHAIRMAN

Richard Mainwaring-Burton as the current Deputy Chairman was happy to continue in this role.
There being no other nominations,
Proposed by Sally Bettesworth and seconded by Carol Borhani and following a vote by show of hands Richard Mainwaring-Burton was duly re-elected as Deputy Chairman until the conclusion of the next AGM.
SECRETARY


Lesley Robins had agreed to continue to serve.
There being no other nominations;
Proposed by Ian Welch and seconded by Fran Alderson, and following a vote by show of hands, Lesley Robins was duly elected as Honorary Secretary until the conclusion of the next AGM.



HONORARY TREASURER


The Chairman reported that Laurie Bell had thankfully agreed to stand for re-election.
There being no other nominations:
Proposed by Beverley Howard and seconded by John Miller, and following a vote by show of hands, Laurie Bell was duly re-elected as Honorary Treasurer until the conclusion of the next AGM.
MEMBERSHIP SECRETARY 

The Chairman reported that Richard Mainwaring-Burton had agreed to stand for re-election.
There being no other nominations:
Proposed by Ray Andrew and seconded by Jane Cornish, and following a vote by show of hands, Richard Mainwaring-Burton was duly re-elected as Membership Secretary until the conclusion of the next AGM.
AUDITOR


Bernie Hawes had kindly audited the MRA’s accounts for a number of years now and the Executive Committee was happy to recommend that he continue to do so.
Proposed by Laurie Bell and seconded by Gail Hodges, and following a vote by show of hands, Bernie Hawes was duly re-appointed as auditor.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

There being no other business, the meeting closed at 8.15pm
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